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Trust Wins Heritage Lottery Award to Research 
Kiltearn Old Parish Kirk  

See Over 

2016 AGM Report 

Work Continues on 
local Footpath       
Repairs  

Phase One of the Footpaths 
Project was completed by the 
end of September deadline last 
year. This work entailed 
carrying out urgent repairs to 
the collapsed bank along part 
of the River Skiach., as well as 

some river engineering work 
under licence from SEPA. The 
deadline was to ensure the 
river engineering work was 
completed before the fish 
started running in early 
October. 

The next phase of the work 

Contd. over 

THE TRUST WISHES EVERYONE ALL THE VERY BEST FOR 2017! 

The Trust’s Annual General Meeting in September last year once again 
attracted an excellent turnout and those present were able to see an 
exhibition on the Footpaths Project. After the business part of the meeting 
was concluded, those present were given an inspiring and entertaining talk 
by Verity Walker on the work of the Kirkmichael Trust. which is  is 
repairing the ancient and once derelict and dangerous buildings at 
Kirkmichael in the Black Isle and creating a unique display of medieval 

www.ect.scot 

We are delighted to announce that the Heritage Lottery Fund has awarded the 

Trust a grant of  £8,900 towards the cost of  a project to research the history of  

the Kiltearn Old Kirk. 

The 12 month Project, which is also supported by the Kiltearn Community 

Council, Archaeology Scotland and the Clan Munro Association will be led 

by Archaeology for Communities in the Highlands (ARCH).   

ARCH were previously involved in research at Foulis Castle as well as on the 

wartime remains in and around Evanton.  

Volunteers in the Kiltearn Old Kirk project will research historical documents 

held in local and national archives to learn more of the old Kirk.  A standing 

building survey will be carried out and, for the first time ever, gravestones in the 

ancient burial ground will be recorded. This will be helpful for people doing 

ancestral searches. Volunteers will be trained to undertake family history research 

into some of the people associated with the Kirk.  

The Trust and ARCH are fully 

aware that Kiltearn remains an 

active Burial Ground and will 

ensure that researchers approach 

their work when on site with 

sensitivity,  and will show due and 

proper respect at all times as befits 

this revered and tranquil location.   
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ornamental memorials in the repaired buildings 
 (www.kirkmichael.info).   The AGM also approved the 
motion to change its legal structure to a SCIO (Scottish 
Charitable Incorporated Organisation) as described in 
our last Newsletter.  

A copy of the Chairman’s Report to the 2016 AGM is 
available to view on the Trust’s web site (www.ect.scot.) 

www.ect.scot 

involves upgrading the path alongside the Skiach (Path 
2), re-routing the path from the Old Kirk car park to 
the footbridge over the Skiach (Path 1) and carrying 
out repairs to the shore path running from the 
footbridge to the ruined bothy alongside the Cromarty 
Firth (Path 3). The latter will also see the sea defences 
strengthened along this stretch to protect the raised 
bank alongside the Firth. This will be done under 
licence from Marine Scotland. 

Signs have been erected advising path users of the 
programme of repairs being carried out which are due 
to be completed by Summer 2017. If funds allow it is 
also proposed to erect some wooden benches for 
walkers to rest at strategic viewpoints by the rivers and 
along the shore.  

The Trust will also look at improving the footpath 
running from Balconie Point alongside the River Glass 
and back up to the flyover over the A9, thus 
completing the circular route back up to the village.  

More information on the Footpaths Project can be 
found on our web site at www.ect.scot.  
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followed by three further Monday evening sessions on 

30th Jan., 6th Feb. and 13th Feb.  

7pm at Cornerstone Cafe 

The Trust would like to thank the following for  

financial support: 

  With kind permission of the Church of Scotland General Trustees 

For further details or to be added to the mailing list 

please contact Susan Kruse at  

The project will also involve local school children, and 

an exhibition and Open Day will be organised to 

present its findings. A permanent display board with 

information on the Kirk gathered from the project will 

be erected on-site for visitors. 

 The old Kirk is an iconic and important site and an 

integral part of the history of Evanton.  We know there 

is evidence of a much older, medieval church on the 

site and this project will enable local people to learn 

more about its past. More importantly the findings on 

the important piece of our heritage will be recorded 

and archived for the benefit of future generations” 

Lucy Casot, Head of the Heritage Lottery Fund in 

Scotland said: “The Kiltearn Old Parish Church 

Community Research Project is a fine example of 

HLF’s Sharing Heritage programme that, thanks to 

National Lottery players, makes it possible for local 

people to choose what is important to them, what they 

want to save, and how they want to spread the word 

throughout their community.” 

If you are interested in getting involved in the 

Kiltearn Old Kirk Project, then JOIN US.   

Itôs Free and No Experience Needed 

The first meeting is on: 


